Draft Notes of the Stockwell Community Forum held in the SCRC, 1 Studley Road at 7.00pm on      12 June 2012.

Those present:- Cllr Imogen Walker, David Prichard Jones, David Clarke, RS McConnell, Ian Beever, Victor Glaser, Michael O’Connell, Elaine Kramer, Bill Allison, Daphne De Souza, Bene Whitehouse, Patrick, Mohamed Ibrahim, Omar Abdullah, Elena Policano, Ahmed, Ayfarah Ahmed, Ibrahim Mohamed, A.O. Olukoya, Salih Suliman, Abdella Ahmed, Abdulla Jaber, Mohamed Taha,  Naimie Mohamed Ali, Abdul Abdella, and Farah Abdella.
In attendance:- Sgt Andrew Maclellan {Met Police – Safer Neighbourhods Team}; Steve Griffin (Chair), Radia Ahmed, Catherine Foreman,  John McCay (minutes) {Stockwell Partnership}.
 Apologies were received from: Lucy Annan, Jill Gregson, Julie Sullock, Lucy Hollaway, Gerry Evans, Charlotte Evans, Cllr Steve Bradley, Cllr Christiana Valcarcel, and Sue Blandford.

1. 
Steve Griffin welcomed the attendees.
1.1
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. 
1.2
There were no matters arising from the minutes. 
2.
Safer neighbourhoods – Update by Sgt Andrew Maclellan 

2.1
AM stated that Stockwell Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT) meetings, held regularly at the Stockwell Community Resource Centre, are open to all to attend. There they debate issues and agree a course of action with external agencies where necessary. 
2.2
AM stated that the SNT also supported vulnerable people and linked them to support networks. 
2.3
AM reported that the number of local robberies were down in May, that the recent ‘Operation Aberdeen’ had caught 11 local drug dealers and that the 3 people involved in the shooting of the 5-year-old girl had been prosecuted.

2.4
AM stated that the SNT always welcomed the views of community members and invited the public to an upcoming workshop on ‘Stop and Search’. For further details, contact: andrew.maclellan@met.police.uk 
3.
Local Planning Update 

3.1
Ian Beever succinctly and eloquently delivered a local Planning Update. (see attachment for details). 
4.
Get to Know Your Community - Eritrean Saho Cultural Association
4.1
Abdul Abdella stated that ESCA had been going for 20 years now in Stockwell. During the first 10 years their focus was on education and second 10 on youth, social, and community needs.  
4.2
AA stated that their services available to the public from 13-15 Stockwell Road included free internet access.  
For further information contact:-  
Break:  Eritrean food and refreshments were shared 
5.
Local Project Update
5.1
Stockwell Partnership stated that this year the Stockwell Festival will be held on Saturday 22 September in Larkhall Park. Contact: www.stockwell.org.uk  
5.2
Neighbourhood Enhancement Project update. SG stated that the first co-design workshops on this Lambeth Council project had begun with Stockwell North and Oval West wards in the pilot. This project aims to roll out a co-produced programme of small but significant changes to the environment across the whole of Lambeth.
6.
The meeting ended at 8.30pm. 

Future dates for forums: – check www.stockwell.org.uk  (meetings)
